Blinn College
Curriculum Committee

Minutes

15 September 2006

In attendance in Brenham via IVC were:  Randy Hoppens, Chair, Ken French, Secretary, Bradley Nies (for Larry Campbell, Fine Arts), Mark Bernier (Humanities), Becky Garlick (Parallel Studies), Social Science (Mary Barnes), Linda Flynn (Library Services), Greg Phillips (Natural Science ADC)
Brenham Faculty Representative: Jay Nabors (English Dept.)
Sealy Faculty Representative:  Amber Surmiller (Institute of Lib/Museum Services)
Schulenburg Faculty Representative: Audrey Herbrich (Humanities)  
In Bryan:  Blanche Brick(Social Science), Judy Baker (Business & Computer Science), Marcelo Bussiki (Fine Arts), Thena Parrott (Allied Health Occupations), Dennis Utley (Natural Science ADC), Bill Nix (Health & Kinesiology), Nancy Wright (Humanities), Jean Westbook (Math & Engineering, for Ron Hammond), Linda Richards (Natural Science, for  Bob Brick), Michael Schaefer (Applied  Business Info, Tech & Public Services), Katheryn Dietrich (Social Science ADC), Susan Slowey (Social Science ADC) 
Bryan Faculty Representative: Jeff Lee (Social Science)

Bryan Technical Education Faculty Representative: Karen Buck (Carl Perkins Admin.)

Ex Officio Members, Brenham: Barbara Moore (Schulenburg Campus Dean), Scott Baehren (Sealy Campus Director), Rebecca Richter (Director of Program Review), Bob Lovelidge (Director of Guidance & Counseling)
Ex Officio Members, Bryan:  Barbara Pearson (Vice President Bryan Campus), John O. Beaver (Dean of Academic Affairs), Shelly Peacock (Director of  Teaching & Learning Enhancement), Guadalupe Reyes (Dean of Technical & Workforce Education), Ron Lewis (Director of Guidance & Counseling)
Visitor:  Michel Zuch (Director of Enrollment Management)

The meeting was called to order by Randy Hoppens, Chair, at 1:35 p.m.
After some discussion about the need for a secretary, Ken French was nominated and elected.

Bill Nix went over the By-Laws of the Blinn College Curriculum Committee.  He proposed adding the ADCs to the mailing list.  He proposed a requirement that officers need to be DCs.  He reminded us that it is essential that both DCs sign off on any proposals submitted to the chair to avoid squabbling.

When that is not the case, the chair will table the motion immediately.  He noted that some Master Course Syllabi (MCS) have too much detail about how the course is to be graded.  It should only state the number of points for an A, B, C, etc. and not list the grading scale or final grade calculation which belong in the Course Information Sheet (CIS).  Blanche Brick suggested we not include the textbooks in the MCS.  Barbara Pearson spoke in support of that concept.  The VPAA was not available to comment.

If a proxy is sent to vote for the DC, the Curriculum Committee chair should be notified in writing in advance.  This can be done via email.

PROPOSED:  The Master Course Syllabus should state that all textbooks and required materials will be listed in the Course Information Sheet.
The motion passed unanimously.  Bryan 11 votes,  Brenham 8 votes.

Bill Nix indicated that we need to use a form so we can formally notify the appropriate parties when a course has been deleted from our catalog, as with BIOL 1409 last spring. CIP stands for Classification of Instructional Programs.  We should not move the boxes on the Course Change Proposal forms.  Keep the sequence as it is.  (Linda Pleasant showed us how to use View/Text Size to enlarge the image on the document camera.)

Bob Lovelidge said he would update the contact information on the sheet he created on Course Transfer Equivalencies.  Bill Nix will provide a link to the THE Co Board’s Academic Course Guide Manual (ACGM).  

Core Curriculum Courses.  M. Bernier indicated there had been a miscommunication about the committee’s decisions last spring, but it is now cleared up.  There are two charts for humanities courses.  One is for the first 42 hours and lists ten courses and the second is for the 43rd to 60th hours in the degree plan.

There was some confusion about what courses could now be counted as “electives.”  Lovelidge indicated that Crowson stated it was virtually unlimited, but we submitted courses by division to the VPAA who created a much more restricted list of allowed electives for the AA degree.  Randy Hoppens said he would seek out the minutes of the meeting to make it clear to all.
New Business.  

Thena Parrott provided information about THE Co Board mandated changes in the Allied Health/Rad Tech program.  There was a change in the speech requirement.  SPCH 1315 was replaced by a general humanities requirement.  The speech/communications skills will be taught in the body of the program.
Mary Barnes was concerned about the dramatic decrease in enrollment (40%) in SOCI 1301 since the READ 0306 requirement was put into place.  Blanche Brick indicated a willingness for the Brenham campus to apply the proposed adjusted standard of having students concurrently enrolling in READ 0306, but that it would seem more appropriate to keep the changes at least until the success rates could be considered.  Mary Barnes indicated a need for a retrospective study correlating grades in SOCI with the students’ reading levels, but R. Richter indicated that test scores were not being made available to her and that she requires more staff to address these kinds of issues.  Richter indicated that pairing of classes had been done in the past and that it might worth considering pairing READ 0306 and SOCI 1301.  There was no significant effect on SOCI 1301 enrollments in Bryan, according to Blanche Brick.  She said a two year trial of pairing READ with HIST was not considered successful enough to continue the program.  T. Parrott stated that it is a waste of students’ time and grant money to attempt SOCI 1301 unsuccessfully and that we do need data to support our decisions about the reading requirements.  B. Pearson indicated that the Executive Council is not ready to respond to this issue until more information is available regarding the effects on SOCI 1301 and other courses.  The VPAA will be seeking the information from Institutional Research & Effectiveness (IR&E).  Mary Barnes will visit with Dr. Johnston about SOCI 1301 options for the Brenham campus for next spring.
Karen Buck provided details about changes in the Technical Education partnership between the Blinn College Fire Science program and the TEEX Fire School.  TEEX is a member of the Texas A&M University System.  The Texas Engineering Extension Service (TEEX) is the home of the Brayton Fire Training Field in College Station.  They also offer comprehensive firefighter training and emergency services instruction at customer-specified locations world-wide. The changes were mandated by the THE Co Board.

Linda Flynn made the request that as soon as a course that was formerly taught on only one campus has been initiated on another campus that the library staff should be notified so appropriate materials can be planned for.  Since this kind of change is not reported to the Curriculum Committee it tends to fly under the radar sometimes.

Mary Barnes asked that Greg Phillips raise the issue of lowering the graduation requirement from 15 sophomore hours to 9 or 12.  Most students following the degree plans will get the 15 hours, but some may not graduate following the degree plan as it stands now.  Dennis Crowson is going to provide the number of students who could not graduate so we can address this issue at our next meeting.   

Becky Garlick proposed that we adjourn.

Next meeting:  October 20th.   Course Change Proposals are due two weeks prior.

K. A. French, Secretary
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